February 16, 1946 Mr. W. C. Morrow, Principal Stohrville Rural High School Bluff City, Kansas Dear W. C.: I was mighty happy to get your letter of the 15th instant and I am answering immediately. I will be very happy to take Kenneth's case up with Dean Henry Werner, the Adviser of Men, toward the possibility of getting Kenneth in one of the Men's Residence Scholarship halls, if it is possible. While I am not on the committee, I am a good friend of the dean's, but I am sure that Kenneth's record will speak for itself. I am enclosing a carbon copy of the letter I have written to Dean Werner. Please congratulate Kenneth for me and assure him that I will be very happy to have him on my basketball team here. I will help him in every way possible in obtaining his desires. I imagine that you and Kenneth will be up for the Kansas Relays at which time we hope to have a visit with you both. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF Enc.